Minutes from Patient Participation Group

at Queenhill Medical Practice

Wednesday 3rd July 2013

In attendance: PPG members, Brian Roberts, Pam Topley, Ernie Sweeney, Barbara Courtenay, Nila Shah, Olive Ramdeholl, Pam Holden, Kelly Bissell - Admin Team. 

Apologies: Lynne Poole, Janet Fowlds, Brian Barnes, Lynne Ticehurst.
Meeting agenda, minutes from the last meeting and other hand outs were passed to the group members.

The group welcomed Pam and Olive as this was their first attendance at one of our meetings.

Brian, our Chairman, opened the meeting and drew attention to the Agenda.

Brian mentioned he had been contacted by a PPG member from another Practice (Anne Milstead).  He thought it was a good idea to be in contact with other PPGs as this would be a good way for us to find out what other groups do.
Kelly gave a list of dates of the planned Flu Clinics and asked if any members could attend and help with directing patients and handing out information sheets.

Kelly spoke about Doreen Turner’s recent retirement from the Practice after 38 years service.  In celebration, all staff enjoyed a barbeque party at Dr Brzezicki’s house, drinking all his wine and eating lovely food.  Everyone stayed until late and a very nice time was had by all!    
The group discussed local advertising which might attract more new members to our group.  Notices are already displayed in public places, eg the library and information is on the Practice website.  It was thought that we might target some patient groups directly by making an approach during their attendance at regular or infrequent clinics held at the surgery.  
Members read through a document called ‘Terms of Reference/Constitution’ for PPG members.  It was amended with the agreement of all the members present.  The revised document now represents the ‘Constitution of Queenhill Medical Practice Patient Participation Group’.  
Brian mentioned the National Association for Patient Participation (NAPP) as something he would like to discuss at the next meeting when we have more time. 

Barbara showed the group an advertisement for Baby & Toddler First Aid Save a Life Training.  It was agreed that Kelly would contact the company for more information about holding a session at the Practice or another local venue.  
Barbara had attended the CCG meeting in May which was open to the public.  She found it to be an interesting experience but had reservations as to how helpful it was to the general public.  
Kelly said she had been unable to upload the Spring Newsletter to the Practice website because of its format however the hard copies, that were available to pick up in the Waiting Rooms, have been of considerable interest.  Kelly asked for ideas or information for inclusion in the Summer Newsletter.  She also said she would make sure it could be uploaded to the website.
The group discussed patient referrals and the Practice’s referral protocol.  The group members understood the reasoning behind the referral system and the need for triage but thought that patients should be informed of the procedure or at least be sent a copy of the referral.  Kelly will mention this to Lynne, the Practice Manager.

The next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 18th September 2013 at 6.30pm.  
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